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Birthdays this month! 

 

A big happy birthday to our two may babies… 

 

Richard Morriss - 9th June 

 

Brian Boswell - 9th June 

 

John Leary - 14th June 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Subs reminder! 

 

 

$125 family and $65 individual 

Please pay to treasurer Brian Cameron or into our Admin 

account 03 1355 0761022 00 

 

 

Represent our club! 

 

 

Lions tee-shirts are on offer for $42 with lions logo, order 

yours now from Anne 03 574 2394 



 

 

2nd June 2020 

Back to the Captains Daughter! We will be having our 

first Dinner Meeting at the Captains Daughter on 

Tuesday 16th June. This will be Deb’s last meeting as 

President and we will have no guest speakers, just our 

members meeting up again and telling tall tales to each 

other. On that subject, Deb would like everyone to give 

a small talk (no more than 3 minutes) of something they 

have done over Lockdown- it could be a recipe you have 

used, an anecdote, or tell us of something you have 

learnt. The dinner will be a buffet. 

Our Change over meeting will be held on Tuesday 21st 

July. It promises to be quite a night with our newly 

installed District Governor, Paul O’Connor making his 

official visit to our Club, two new members being 

inducted and, of course, our Board for 2020_2021 year 

being installed. 

Siobhan reported that the Rai Valley Leo Club will be 

involved in helping to set up the Rai Valley Community 

Pantry, which will be based at the School., The Board 

has resolved to assist and sponsor, as required.  

A young person has expressed initial interest in 

attending Outward Bound as our last sponsored 

candidate under the 10-year project and President 

Debbie is following up on that. 

Dinner meeting 19th May 2020

Members talk as they eat- let us hope this is the end of 

social distancing



 

 

Earlier this year Lions Adrien and Gwladys Broult from 

the Helen Keller Club, Paris, spent some of their 

honeymoon in Havelock, and we were wondering how 

they fared. Here is the end of their story: Our return 

has been just in time before the quarantine in France. 

We left New Zealand on the Saturday evening and 

arrived Sunday at lunch time in France. We arrived at 

our flat in the afternoon, time to unpack, see both our 

mothers for dinner and get our cat back after 3 weeks 

at Gwladys’s mother home. We were hearing rumors of a 

quarantine starting on Tuesday just after our 

President’s speech on Monday evening. We both worked 

from home as our companies told us so. After three 

weeks of honeymoon we were to see our colleagues, but 

we had to wait.  We moved in recently so our flat isn’t 

yet properly ready for home office work. We decided 

not to wait for the President speech and drove with my 

mother to Britany where we have a family house. We 

finally stayed a day in our flat and packed again.   

Britany is a region I’m sure New Zealanders would love, 

a country proud of its origin and its land. We try to be 

the closest to the nature and we want to take care of it. 

Lots of beach and sea and we have many good dishes to 

eat. I couldn’t recommend one place particular because 

they are too many and some I still haven’t visited yet.  We 

did our quarantine in my home. Gwladys stopped working 

since beginning of April but still is occupied with getting 

our wedding, honeymoon pictures printed and creating 

albums of the past years. We were lucky to have a 

beautiful weather so there was a lot of gardening. 

During the evening, we have for the occasion a French 

cook who created a show on TV where you can actually 

cook with him and after 50minutes, your dinner is ready. 

A nice habit and helping us to stay fit.   

We also had our CrossFit box, which created a daily 

exercise so we could keep training and also stay fit if we 

had eaten too much chocolate in front with our tea.  The 

proximity with the sea gave us the possibility to have our 

daily fish and we weren’t cooking with Cyril Lignac (the 

French cook on TV). To be fair, we were much more 

luckier than all the French people in quarantine in big 

cities. We had a big house with a garden and space and 

many activities to do.  Now in 10 days back to Paris, we 

will see how we deal with the “old” life of a big city but 

it is true we enjoyed a lot leaving in a place with space, 

garden and so much calm. The quarantine finally 

brought us to think a bit more of our lives in Paris and 

what we actually really wanted for the future.  

 

 

News from our French visitors, Adrien and Gwladys Broult 



  

 

Points to ponder 

I didn't get old on purpose, it just happened. If you're lucky, it 

could happen to you! 

I have been in many places, but I've never been in Cahoots.  

Apparently, you can't go alone.  You have to be in Cahoots with 

someone. 

I've also never been in Cognito.  I hear no one recognizes you 

there. 

I have, however, been in Sane.  They don't have an airport; you 

have to be driven there.  I have made several trips there, thanks 

to my children, friends, family, and work. 

I would like to go to Conclusions, but you have to jump, and I'm 

not too much on physical activity anymore. 

I have also been in Doubt.  That is a sad place to go, and I try not 

to visit there too often. 

I've been in Flexible, but only when it was very important to 

stand firm. 

Sometimes I'm in Capable, and I go there more often as I'm getting 

older. 

One of my favourite places to be is in Suspense!  It really gets 

the adrenalin flowing and pumps up the old heart!  At my age I 

need all the stimuli I can get! 

I may have been in Continent, but I don't remember what country 

I was in.  It's an age thing.  They tell me it is very wet and damp 

there. 

 

 



 

 
Level two relaxation 

 

 

L to R: Nicola and David Farrant ,Phil Thomas, Brian 

Boswell, Kaye Thomas 

 

 

 

 

 

Upstairs at the Captains Daughter 

6.30pm onwards 

 

Greeter: Nicola Farrant 

Raffle: Dave Farrant 

Invocation: Ian Cameron 

Tail Twister: Dave Farrant 

Lion Tamer: Colin Arlidge 

Last Word: Debbie Healy 

Great food and excellent company what more 

could you need?! 

  


